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LFC Budget Recommendation

In addition, it includes funding to raise the minimum salary for level one teachers from $36,000 to $40,000, for 
level two teachers from $44,000 to $50,000, and for level three teachers from $54,000 to $60,000, and to set a 
minimum base of $60,000 for principals' salaries, which are multiplied by factors that depend on the grade levels 
in the school. 

In addition to the increases in minimum pay for teachers and principals, the committee proposes spending $161 
million for a 4 percent across-the-board increase for all public school, higher education, and state employees and 
additional amounts to provide a 5.5 percent increase to teachers, 7.5 percent increase to principals, and 6 percent 
increase to judges. School employees would see additional increases through extended school year and extended 
school day plans, that would increase the hours in their contracts. 

In early childhood services, the committee recommends a $2 million increase for home visits to new families by 
paraprofessionals who help the families access supports and help the parents develop strong parenting skills, a 
$4.5 million increase for early prekindergarten for 3-year-olds, a $20 million increase for prekindergarten for 4- 
year-olds, and $3 million for a new effort to build a high-quality early childhood workforce. In total, the FY20 
recommendation for early childhood programs is $437 million, an increase of $123 million over this year. 

While the committee's recommendation for ongoing spending for higher education is a more modest 2.6 percent 
increase, the plan includes one-time spending of $50 million for college affordability endowment, $25 million for 
an endowment for the state's colleges, and $25 million for a teacher student-loan repayment program. 

The Human Services Department would receive a 4.1 percent increase in general fund revenue under the 
committee plan, almost all of which would go to the Medicaid program, and the Health Department would receive 
a 6.2 percent increase from the general fund, including funding to raise salaries for psychiatric technicians by 11.5 
percent. New spending recommended for the two agencies is focused on behavioral health services in jails and 
prisons to reduce recidivism, substance abuse treatment, in-home and community-based services for those with 
developmental disabilities, food banks, and efforts to leverage more federal funding. 

The committee recommends a 3 .6 percent increase for judiciary agencies - the courts, district attorneys, and 
public defender - that includes a 4 percent increase for the Public Defender Department and a 4.5 percent increase 
for the district attorney's office in Bernalillo County. The overall recommendation for public safety agencies 
reflects a 2.8 percent increase. 

Under the committee's spending plan, the Economic Development Depatiment would receive an additional $2 
million from the general fund, an 18.8 percent general fund increase for the small agency. That amount includes 
$1 million for the Job Training Incentive Program and $250,000 for the Local Economic Assistance and 
Development Support Program. 

The 60-day legislative session staiis Jan. 15. 
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